
 

For immediate release: Sept. 30, 2022 

Salem County Courthouse Operations Temporarily Moving 

The Salem County Courthouse will be closed temporarily for renovation beginning 

Monday, Oct. 3, and court operations will be relocated during the work. 

During the closure, all in-person criminal proceedings will be held at the Historic 

Courthouse, 104 Market St., Salem (the corner of Broadway and Market Street, 

half a block from the closed courthouse). Virtual criminal proceedings will 

continue to be held remotely.  

 

All in-person family court proceedings will be held in the courtroom of the 

Pennsville Township Municipal Building, 90 N. Broadway, Pennsville. Virtual 

family court proceedings will continue to be held remotely. Inquiries should 

continue to be directed to family court staff at 856-878-5050. 

 

Civil court proceedings are expected to be held virtually; however, in-person 

proceedings will be scheduled as needed.  

 

In-person customer service, intake activities, reporting services, payments, and 

filings will be conducted at the Fenwick Building, 85 Market St., Salem (across the 

street from the closed courthouse). 

 

Jurors will be directed on where to report based on the trial to which they are 

assigned. 
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